FFWPU USA: A 'Huge Breakthrough:' National Ocean Challenge Program 2022
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"The ocean is such an equalizing place no matter who you are," said Tashah Bercy, co-director of the
National Ocean Challenge Program (NOCP). "We are all equally being challenged by the ocean ... but
there was definitely this feeling of a huge breakthrough with this group."

Bercy shared about NOCP's 2022 program, which ran from July 5 to 27, during an FFWPU USA leaders'
meeting. A group of 20 participants spent three weeks on and off the shores of Kodiak, Alaska, as they
learned a range of activities, including the basics of boating and fishing, and how to jig and troll for
Pacific salmon, halibut, rockfish, and ling cod. Bercy said NOCP is a unique opportunity - and a big
adjustment - for many young participants who typically have limited experience on the ocean.

"The first three days of ocean fishing there was rough weather, so most of the participants were seasick,"
shared Bercy. "I think the experience of the first few days was tough ... [but overall] we had a really
incredible group of people, and we were really touched and moved by how God is working through
everyone's lives."

NOCP participants, who came from across the U.S. and as far as Poland, Andora, and South Korea, said



they sought to strengthen their faith and deepen their connection with God through the ocean and nature.
Others were looking to reflect and gain clarity on their goals and direction in life, while several more
relayed their desire to understand the Ocean Providence, develop leadership training, and share
experiences of growth with the group.

"[NOCP] is an environment to discover more about myself, learn leadership skills, and invest in the future
of my community," said one U.S. participant.

"I was seeking a place of reflection and healing," shared another participant. "I felt that | needed to do this
... Along with the excitement [of being on the ocean], some part of me felt that God called me to learn
True Father's spirit of preparing, waiting, and praying before any crucial event or choice."”

The purpose of NOCP, Bercy said, is to empower future leaders to become true owners of God's Creation
through ocean-based educational and experiential activities rooted in the teachings of NOCP's founders,
True Parents. "Our three objectives are to develop character and confidence through seamanship,
experience the heart of stewardship, and cultivate faith through experiencing God's love through nature,"
she said. "The lessons that you learn from a boat and from the Alaskan spirit, and mind-body unity, help
you to digest what you go through with gratitude."

With a robust itinerary, NOCP focused on faith lessons, next steps in building a stronger foundation with
God, and preparing for the future. Daily sessions included "The Power of Our Actions," "Stewardship
Starts with Love," "Life of Faith Lessons from a Boat," and "Claiming Victories," among several others.
Participants enjoyed various outdoor excursions and activities, reflection time, and worship as well.

"We had some very awesome experiences out on the water," said Bercy. "Really incredible things, like
people catching a six-foot-long ling cod, which is crazy. There was a really high spirit and energy."

For many participants, the challenges and rewards of NOCP created an unforgettable and life-changing

experience that they will carry beyond their summer at sea. "I'm really grateful for all the foundation that
is here in Kodiak," said Bercy. "We definitely felt something special this year."

You can learn more about the National Ocean Challenge Program here.
























